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RC017

The �uth 1-bch. !ndependent Fishermen's (SOKI) is a community ad hoc organization that addresses 

the concerns of those East Side Set Net { ESSN) fishermen who harvested salmon In the south K­

beach/Kasilof River statistical area. We have historically harvested the salmon stocks bound for the 
Kasllof River and Tustumena Lake systems. We are In the Kasilof district and many of us work in the 

confines of the alluvial plane •. 

We are very supportive of the efforts to have the Alaska Board of Fisheries (BOF) come down to the 

Kenai Peninsula to hear dlrectlv from the families who fish these waters. We feel that we have been 

denied access to the BOF regulatory process and with the current restrictions and closures In place we 

find it near impossible to be testify, partake in the committee process and be available to address 
modifications to current regulations, management policies and new propoSQd changes. The costs to 

participate for a 14-day period ln Anchorage is clearly impossible to comply with. 

We are offering the board a review of the Final Report - Ombudsman Investigation, Department of Fish 

and Game, Board of Fisheries, J2019-0374, August 29, 2019 for reference to recommendations and 

some background to previous attempts to devise a workable solution to the meeting location process in 

the south-central/COok Inlet management area. 

Please review and consider a current solution to this long-standing Issue. 

Thank you, 

Christine Brandt 

Spokesperson for SOKI 
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Final Report - Ombudsman Investigation 

Department of Fish and Game, Board of Fisheries 

]2019-0374 

August 29, 2019 

The Alaska State Ombudsman provides this final public report of the investigation of complaint 

12019-0374, pursuant to AS 24.55.200. 

Introduction 

In May 2019, the Ombudsman received a confidential complaint about the Board of Fisheries 

(Board). The complaint alleged that the Board violated the Open Meetings Act when it voted to 

change the location of the 2020 Upper Cook Inlet (UCI) Finfish meeting at its January 2019 

meeting. 

The Ombudsman notes that the location of the UCI Finfish meeting has been a long-standing 

source of interest for stakeholders. The Board has held the meeting in Anchorage for at least the 

past 20 years. The Ombudsman specifically notes that this complaint does not address the 

substantive issue of where the meeting is held. That decision is properly left to the discretion and 

authority of the Board. Rather, this report concerns the process used by the Board to reach its 

decision. 

Allegation 

The Ombudsman investigated the following allegation 

Contrary to law: The Board ofFisheries violated the Open Meetings Act by failing 

to provide reasonable and consistent notice of its intention to consider the location 

of the 2020 Upper Cook Inlet Finfish meeting at its January 2019 meeting. 

Assistant Ombudsman Kate Higgins investigated this complaint. She provided notice of the 

complaint to Board of Fisheries Executive Director Glenn Haight on May 23, 2019. The 
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